  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 18th June 2019
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hoodless, Hart, Buttery, Myers, Clark, Burkhill, Hirst and Ellin
Public present: N.Auchterlounie, C.Simms, K.Wall, C.Wall, C.Mehew, B.Phillipson and Ward Cllr C.Fox
Prior to the parish council meeting officially starting local resident Mr N.Auchterlounie spoke to the parish council about his concerns regarding a past decision made by the parish council regarding the criteria for receiving nominations for the positions of chair/vice chair. The parish council maintain that although this criteria was once set ,it in fact has not been used in the past and will not now be used in the future.

1915               Declarations of interest

            None declared.
1916
Apologies for absence


None given.
1917
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st May 2019
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1918

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Burkhill performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found only a small amount of litter on the field. The book remains with Cllr Burkhill to perform the weekly inspections for the next month.
Bus shelter-The clerk has confirmed that the bus shelter grant application has been submitted to ERYC and a decision will be made when the ERYC windfarm panel next meet which will most likely be summer 2019. No further updates are available.
Community speed watch-the clerk reported that a police coordinator Wayne Goodwin has now been recruited and will make contact with all volunteers shortly to begin the speed gun training process .
Community Field-ERYC officer Chris Jennings has confirmed that he is to meet again with the school headmistress in July to further discuss how to achieve the schools ambitions and how to accommodate the expectations of the parish council also. It was resolved that the clerk will write out to the school headmistress and to the Chair of governors and invite them to the July parish council meeting to speak directly with both as to what exactly is required in an effort to reach a mutually acceptable agreement regarding the future of the community field.
Village entrance concerns (Low St.)- the clerk has now contacted ERYC Katie Stork and received her advice on the possibility of having a chicane in this area however Katie feels this particular stretch of road is not suitable and gave her reasons. It was resolved that the previous decision to use double yellow lines was to be upheld and ERYC will be asked to add this onto their Forward Programme for 2020/21.

Cemetery fees-the clerk has received the prices from nearby cemeteries to use as price comparisons and has cascaded to the councillors in advance of the meeting date. After careful consideration it was resolved to continue to use the Goole Town Council fees as a price guideline and as such the previously prepared fees were resolved to be used by the parish council for the next year and signed by the chairman. The clerk will ensure that the local funeral directors and stonemasons receive a copy of the revised fees list.
Clough landscaped area-Cllr Clark has now spoken with the local I.D.B. regarding the unkempt and overgrown landscaped area and has requested the possibility that they prune this overgrown area as a goodwill gesture if budget and resources allow. The I.D.B. will liaise with E.A. regarding this request and update Cllr Clark with a decision.
Litter bins-at the May meeting Cllr Clark requested the possible purchase of another two litter bins for the village .The clerk has now contacted ERYC and established exact costings of £377.16 per installed bin. Three suitable locations for bins were decided upon and it was resolved that the clerk contacts ERYC to obtain permission and approval for these suggested locations before any bin purchases are made. 
Parking concern-following on from residents’ complaints regarding a parked Land rover in the village which has created an obstruction to residents with mobility issues, the clerk has now contacted the vehicle owner who has replied with a letter of apology and explanation. It was concluded that this brings an amicable end to the matter.
1919
 
Planning applications- 
Planning application for erection of 3 dwellings at 28 High Street, Swinefleet ref 19/00326/PLF for Mr A Bryars -ERYC approval for this application was noted.
1920

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Ousefleet Show-the clerk read out a donation request received from the Ousefleet show committee. It was resolved that the parish council are happy to support this village show and as such would like to make a donation of something other than money. Suggestions of a trophy/rosettes were discussed and it was resolved that the clerk writes to the show committee asking for further suggestions as to what they require or prefer as a donation.
ERNLLCA course-the clerk has cascaded information for councillor training courses to all councillors and Cllrs Myers and Clark have expressed an interest in attending one of the courses. The parish council were made aware of the costs and have agreed that the courses can be booked by the clerk and paid for by the parish council.

Roadworks-the clerk has received notification of a 3 day road closure, with diversions, at the 75-77 High Street area in June. The parish council were made aware of this notice.
Asset of community value-the clerk read out a letter received from ERYC regarding an application received from K.M.R. group requesting that the old peat works site is formally registered as an asset of community value. ERYC will decide upon this request by 26th July 2019 and notify the parish council of the decision made.

Swinefleet Gala-Cllr Clark spoke of her desire to rekindle the village gala. It was considered too late to attempt this for 2019 and a gala committee of village volunteers would be required to do the work involved. No decisions were made regarding this project.
Green grants-the clerk alerted the parish council to an ERYC grant of up to £1000 for “green” projects but all written applications need to be received by 7th July 2019 and as no suitable projects could be thought of it was decided to not apply. The clerk has passed the information on to the two local groups Swinefleet in Bloom and Incredible Edibles.

Community Plan-Cllr Clark has re visited the previously discussed idea of creating a community plan. Cllr Clark has explained the perceived workload involved and her ideas for proceeding with this project. It was resolved to allow Cllr Clark to start this project and keep the parish council fully informed of developments as they arise. Cllr Clark will start by holding a community meeting for residents to attend in an effort to explain the plan further and to establish village needs and residents requirements for the future.
4R planning application-the 4R planning application will be discussed by an appointed ERYC panel on 20th June 2019. The designated speaker “against” the proposal is to be Barry Haslam. Ward Cllr Caroline Fox explained the procedure to all present and the parish council now await an ERYC decision.
Nomination procedure-Cllr Clark had previously requested discussion on this agenda item in detail but as it was previously spoken about by Mr N. Auchterlounie in the public participation section it was felt there was nothing further to add.

1921

Ward councillor’s report.


As Ward Cllr Fox had contributed to previous agenda items she had nothing further to add.
1922         
Financial matters 

Private and confidential section-the clerk has prepared a revised contract in conjunction with ERNLLCA. This was approved at the meeting and signed by the Chair Cllr Hirst and the clerk.
The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101908 & 101909 S.Belton June wages + tax/N.I.
Cq no 101910 M.Brannon £220.00

Cq no 101911 G.Sykes £220.00

Cq no 101907 Key Korner £95.61

Cq no 101912 L.Amor £20.00

1923

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 16th July 2019 at 7.00pm.
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